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Dear Members & Friends of Myerstown UCC 

 The Summer of 2020 is winding down as 
so many in our nation face difficult decisions 
about how to safely reopen schools, how to deal 
with sports in High Schools, Colleges, and 
professional leagues. Churches are still 
struggling with how to  faithfully continue the 
ministries they are called to, including 
Worshiping the God who loves and guides us, 
caring for the needs of the most vulnerable, 
feeding the hungry, caring for the lonely and  
providing spiritual nourishment and growth to 
diverse people of all ages. 

 Our own Re-opening Committee has 
wisely, I think, made the decision to continue as 
we have for the last couple months in providing 
a safe, socially distanced outdoor Service of 
Worship, while restricting indoor meeting until 
we see the results of how children, youth, 
teachers and support staff going back to school 
affects the spread of Covid 19. 

 Many of us have lived through the 
Sixties, watched a man walk on the Moon, 
watched a President assassinated, watched a 
President resign, watched the Berlin Wall come 
down, watched, in tears, as the Twin Towers 
fell. I somehow feel that the year of the 
Pandemic has affected our nation, our world, 
and our minds and spirits more powerfully than 
any of those prior events. 

 One of the marks of the impact of my 
Ministry on each of the Congregations I have 
been privileged to serve has been the building 
of community, that Christian Community we call 
Koinonia. That kind of community is where we 
come to love and trust one another enough to 
be open and honest in ways that improve our 
connections with each other and with God, while 
facilitating the transformation God seeks to work 
in us that heals our wounds, reveals our gifts, 
allowing them to blossom, and reminds us that 
we are blessed to walk in the Light of God, daily. 
As I have struggled during this pandemic to 
create ways to help us build that kind of 
community, I think I have found a path that might 
help. 

 In this strange and challenging time, it 
seems to me that it could be a wonderful thing 
to ground ourselves individually, as families and 
as a Family of Faith by beginning a journey, for 
the next year, of together reading through the 
Bible in a year. 

 In the next Grapevine, along with being 
posted on our website and available on 
Sundays at worship will be September’s list of 
daily readings. We encourage you to read them 
at a regular time every day (yes, I know how 
families can be and that with a busy family it is 
tough to set aside a time that always works). If 
you live alone, why not call someone and read 
them together over the phone or via facetime. 

 We will also be offering a weekly Zoom 
meeting for those of you who have access to a 
computer, and perhaps room for a few folks in 
person that do not have access, to discuss, ask 
questions, share insights as well as share how 
God speaks to us through the Bible. 

 Many people have the goal of reading 
through the bible in its entirety on their Bucket 
List. Here is your chance to cross that one off, 
learn and grow through interaction with one 
another and with our Lord, and perhaps find 
some peace, guidance, hope and support as we 
continue to face the challenges of the times in 
which we live. 

 My prayers continue to surround you all 
on a daily basis, and I pray that each of us will 
prayerfully consider this exciting journey 
together. I will warn you, though, that you will be 
surprised (a talking donkey??), angered, 
dismayed, confused, blessed, moved to tears, 
and will never be able to watch a Hollywood 
movie about the Bible in quite the same way 
again! 

 

God’s Richest Blessings, 

 

Pastor Paul 


